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Head Start
Welcome to my first, termly newsletter, Acclaim. My intention in this is capturing a flavour of what
has been going on around school, examples of our pride in our young people, hopefully giving you
an insight into what students get up to with us when they leave your homes. My first edition is a
relatively short one, but I suspect that future editions will be even longer.
As we reach the end of an extraordinary year, I write with a sense of pride for the students of
Kesgrave High School. After the strangest of summers, absence from the building and uncertainty
as to what would lie ahead, they have returned to school with energy and determination. I know
that through these last six months we have all learnt a great deal about ourselves, what truly
matters and in a school context, how we learn best. Whilst the school environment has some
constraints, we have all realised why we love being in school, in order to connect with each other
face to face. Schools are empty shells without young people in them and whilst we might not like
having to stay at the front of the classroom, our teachers are relieved to be working with students
in a classroom, experiencing the richness that this brings.
As I reflect at the end of my first term at Kesgrave High School I am struck by the positive
relationships between students and teachers, the desire to grow and achieve by our students and
the dedication to improving the lives of young people by all who work within the school.
I wish all those connected with our school community a peaceful and loving Christmas and hopes
for a brighter 2021.
Julia Upton

Student leadership team
At the start of this academic year we went through our usual process of selection of prefects, senior
prefects and Head Girl and Boy and Deputies. As ever, there was an incredibly strong field of students, all
of whom have made an excellent contribution to the school thus far and who would be superb role models
for others. Congratulations to all who went through the interview process; they can all be proud of their
achievements. The following students were selected:

Head Girl and Boy: Chloe Waters and Luke Bayford
Deputies: Jessica Dorsett and Scarlett Perry, Ethan Banna and Max Johns



Ordinarily, our students would visit All Saints Church to take part in the local
Remembrance service, to remember the fallen. This year, our students took part in the
recorded service, which was then shared across the local community. In the absence of
full assemblies in the hall we have all been recording our assemblies for delivering in
form rooms, virtually. It was through this medium that on 11 November 2020 at
11.00am, the whole school stopped to pay their respects for those who have given their
lives for the freedoms we cherish today. Meanwhile, our Head Boy and Girl, Luke Byford
and Chloe Waters, laid a wreath of remembrance on behalf of our school community, at
Kesgrave War Memorial. Thank you to Jack Robinson (Year 7), Jude Tait and Lewis Richer

This term Year 13 chemists made some aspirin as one of their required practicals. They
used unfamiliar pieces of apparatus and had to learn new practical techniques, such as
filtering under a vacuum and testing the melting point of their product to assess its
purity. This gave the students a flavour of pharmacy and an application of the organic
chemistry that they have learnt. Safety is a big part of their practical competencies and
so we could not try out their aspirin - much to their disappointment. However, we all
agreed they were some of the prettiest crystals.
Miss Hartill and the Year 13 chemists.

Lest we forgetLest we forget

Chemistry action



On Friday 20 November, eight students from Year 10 took part in an event arranged by the Communities
Team of East Suffolk Council. As part of the day, the team had to 'pitch' for funding for a project to help
reduce social isolation with our community. They successfully gained the grant to deliver a Keep In Touch
(KIT) pack to members of the community in 2021.
One of the judging panel, Peter Aldous (MP for Waveney) wrote to the students to congratulate them on
their teamwork saying 'The KIT project was a great idea and will bring comfort and reassurance to a lot of
people in these difficult times.'.
Congratulations to Amber Rippeth, Daisy Linassi, Amy Jennis, Poppy Brown, Abigail Terry, Rhys Hope,
Oscar Munday and Benjamin Woodley.

Youth Takeover Event



Autumn Achievers

Year 7 Year 8 Year 9

There are a myriad of ways in which we acknowledge the hard work of our students. Through our
3Bs students are awarded achievement points for being their BEST, being RESPECTFUL and
being POSITIVE. Alongside this students can be awarded points for good or extraordinary work,
community action or indeed extra-curricular engagement. In a review at the end of the first term,
congratulations to the following students, the top 50 in each group.



Autumn Achievers
Year 11Year 10



A Level Art

Orla Holland

Lana Giner Beth Roffey

Emily Saunders Kelsey Parades

Lauren Oxborrow



A Level Art

Amber Hanys

Holly Evans

Eva Williams

Issy Kirk-Holmes

Becky Shimmon



Arts Award

Run a marathon challenge

This term I have had the
pleasure of working with
a number of students
from Year 7 and 8 on the
portfolio-based
qualification The Arts
Award. This is a range of
qualifications that
supports students to
grow as artists and arts
leaders, inspiring them to
connect with and take
part in the wider arts
world through taking
challenges in an artistic
form. This can be from
fashion to digital art,
pottery to poetry. So far
students have chosen a

wide range of areas from photography, dance and directing, to computer game design, drawing and
poetry, plus much more besides.

Through progressing through the levels, young people get to - discover the enjoyment
of creating and participating in arts activities; experience arts events; develop creative and
communication skills that are essential for success in 21st century life; explore the work of artists and
craftspeople and gain insights into the professional arts world; gain experience and knowledge to help
progress into further education and employment.

I have been incredibly impressed with the students’ tenacity and focus on this new award for Kesgrave High
School and we are all hoping to share the new skills learnt later this year.

Miss Jones

This term the Sixth Form Committee has chosen to raise money for the Jess Grant Celebration Charity.
Jess Grant was a much-loved student who died of Osteosarcoma, a rare form of bone cancer, in January
2018 when she was in Year 11. Jess would have been in Year 13 now and this is why the Sixth Form
Committee would like to raise money for her charity. Jess loved playing music and her charity provides
music therapy to children who have long term illnesses or require additional emotional support.

The Sixth Form are setting a challenge to every student in the school to run a marathon over 12 weeks.
This is a huge task, but one that is also achievable. Students will be asked to raise sponsorship for their
marathon and the person who raises the most money will receive a £50 voucher of their choice.

The launch of the Run a Marathon Challenge is the Santa Run on Friday 18 December where they can
start their journey to running 26 miles. We look forward to seeing lots of participants on this annual fun run,
a much-enjoyed tradition of Kesgrave High School life. Further details of the challenge and sponsorship
forms have been shared with all students on Firefly. We hope as many students as possible will get
involved.

So far the committee has rasied £465 and are very much hoping that they can add to this through this
challenge.



Cross country
On a hazy afternoon on 22 October, 79 students from Year 7 to 9 turned out in force for the Suffolk
Cross Country event. Over 140 schools across the county took part, with over 15,000 runners.
Each school had to create a course of a set distance, Year 7: 2400m, Year 8 and Year 9: 3600m. The top
5 boys and girls times were added together to create a team score. As you can see from the tables,
we did rather well! Congratulations to all those who took part.
Year 7 leading runners: Matti Goffin, Jack Hope, Hayden Phillips, Ethan Tozer, Ethan Rawlings
Year 7 leading runners: Chloe Swann, Amelia Stephens, Ruby Mathias, Lilia Tuck, Hannah Squire
Year 8/9 leading runners: Ross Hammond, Finley Snowdon, Connor Peck, Nyasha John, Connor
Sturch
Year 8/9 leading runners: Lily Burton, Amelia Downing, Sophie Harrington, Suranne Baker, Imogen
Oldman



A Level Photography

Allanah Latham

Tarae Gough

Josh Bayford

Rebecca Clack Courtney Yule



Jess Ling

Tommy Goodrum

Fay by
Tomas
Garrod

Tomas by
Fay

Palmer

A Level Photography



Advent Learning?
Students in Year 10 have really thrown themselves into their GCSE and BTEC courses. They have
returned focused and are already reaping the rewards of their hard work with some excellent
grades. Mrs Skinner’s English class have given a festive, creative twist to learning their quotes for
Jeckyll and Hyde or An Inspector Calls. We just love these “a quote a day” advent calendars.



Immersive reading
Students in Year 8 are well underway with their immersive reading unit where the class read at
pace to immerse themselves into the world of a book, whilst exploring thematic connections
between two novels. This new unit, based on research which identifies the significant gains that
can be made from reading in depth, has allowed exploration a broad range of literature; this year
introducing ethnically diverse authors that showcase a range of children’s literature not only from
Britain but from across the globe in connection to some well loved classics
.Of course the list of texts also make a great recommended reading list for a Christmas present!
Students will be studying any of the following pairings:

Raven's Gate by
-Anthony Horowitz
and The Daughters
of Nri by Reni K
Amayo (themes of

magic and
adventure)

Stone Cold by
Robert

Swindells and
Crongton Knights
by Alex Wheatle
(themes of urban

living and injustice)

Goodnight Mr Tom by Michelle Magorian and
90 Miles to Havana by Enrique Flores-Galbis

(themes of displacement and evacuation during
conflict)

Miss Peregrine's Home for Peculiar Children by
Ransom Riggs and Refugee Boy by Benjamin

Zephaniah (themes of isolation and exclusion from
society)

The Boy in the Striped Pyjamas by John
Boyne and A Little Piece of Ground by

Elizabeth Laird (themes of oppression and
occupation during conflict)

Looking for JJ by Anne Cassidy and In
the Sea There Are Crocodiles by Fabio
Geda (themes of identity and survival)



Student Leadership
We are all missing not being able to gather for school assemblies. Celebrating student success
and sharing important messages on who we are and what we value just isn’t the same remotely. So
in those sunny September days we were delighted to be able to gather students outside to
recognise our new prefect team. Seated in tutor groups, the weather was kind and students were
awarded their badges by their House Leaders. Congratulations to all students who have been
appointed to these roles.

Senior Prefects
Patrick Holland

Joseph Stapleton
Ellie Gargett

Maya Dalliday
Esme Clark

Millie Whatley
Arabella Moore-Smith

Harriet Lait
Ella Sheppard

Sophie Chalmers
Emily Green (HU10)

Matan Gonen
Max Johns

Ethan Banna
Samuel Critchley

Finlay Abbott
Luke Bayford
Joe McNeil

Scarlett Perry
Jessica Dorset

Erin Dye
Helena Hall

Annabel Fulcher
Joy Moore-Smith

Olivia Hunt
Chloe Walker

Will Knight



Student Leadership
Prefects

Sophie Connelly
Evelina Padolskyte

Charita Joshi
Natasha Payne
Laura Snelham
Leena Deelawar
Tabitha Padman

Tom Witmore
Amy Page

Holly-Beth Wood
Leera Vitte

Ethan Thackeray
Lili Smith

Megan Powles
Cris Neagu
Harry Martin
Helen Jarrett

Lily Haste
Charlotte Forbes

Jemima Fish
Holly Burton

Finlay Adams



Amazing ArtAmazing ArtSixth Form Destinations
Our Year 13 experienced the strange world of Centre Assessed Grades last summer, but it did not
make any of their achievement any less worthy or deserved. Students leave our Sixth Form to a
range of degree courses and career pathways, having benefitted from the support and guidance
that a Sixth Form within a school provides. We pride ourselves on knowing the students well,
stretching them academically, whilst also providing a breadth of opportunity and development (as I
type, the Sixth Form Team are gearing up for Christmas Karaoke!)

We never managed to say a formal farewell to our Year 13 leavers, we hope that at some point in
the future this will be possible, for now we wish them well in their chosen pathways and thank them
for some wonderful memories (BT Hothouse and Karaoke pictured). As of September 2020, their
pathways were as listed.



Sixth Form Destinations



Supporting FIND

Blankets from waste?

Our Year 12 and 13 students have been thinking about others, as well as their studies, since returning to
Kesgrave this term. As well as a huge pile underneath the Christmas tree, the students are pictured with
boxes collected across the form groups, ready for donation to the local charity Families In Need. For the
last 30 years, FIND Ipswich has offered a lifeline to people in Ipswich and the surrounding areas who are
experiencing poverty and despair. They provide free food parcels and personal care items to help people
get through a crisis, as well as furniture, bedding and other household items where the person or family
has none. Students have brought donations and will be delivering their parcels to the depot before we
break up.

Following consideration of our own mental health in Personal Social Health and Emotional Education this
term, we have been thinking about other people, and realised that it could be frighteningly easy for
someone to end up homeless. This year, because of COVID we discovered that many hostels for the
homeless haven’t been open, making things even harder for them.

We saw a lady online who was in the news for making blankets out of crisp packets to give to homeless
people and we decided that, with the amount of crisps that are eaten by students, we could give this a go.
So we put messages in the school bulletin, and distributed boxes around the classrooms for all students to
put their empty crisp packets into, and students from each year group went around all their forms
collecting the packets. We then had a whole form task of cleaning and cutting the crisp packets; a big job!
A group of us then laid strips of crisp packets together, and ironed them using a piece of baking paper so
that the heat melted the packets and they stuck together. These strips were then ironed together. Next we
had to lay the crisp packets within a double sheet of plastic, and again iron that on. The result is a large,
flexible, waterproof blanket that also helps to keep heat in because of the foil layer on the crisp packets.

We managed to make four full-size blankets in a morning with all of us working together. These will be
taken into Ipswich and given to the soup kitchen who will then hand them to those in need. This was not
only a great form project, but something that the whole school was able to contribute to, and we felt a real
sense of achievement at the end.
BF9 and Mrs Fulcher



‘Bee’ badges are awarded to Year 7 students by the Head of Year 7, Miss Boon. These are part of the
ethos of Year 7, that not only embeds the Kesgrave 3Bs (Be Positive, Be Respectful, Be Your Best) but
also additional values such as ‘bee kind’, ‘bee a friend’, ‘bee resilient’, ‘bee hardworking’ and ‘bee brave’.
The badge is awarded to students who have immersed themselves into the Kesgrave culture, as well as
the values of the bees. These can be awarded for accolades such as outstanding CTL reports, high levels
of achievement points, staff nomination and also for overcoming personal challenges too.

Year 7 “BEEing” brilliant

Well done to our Bee Badge
recipients so far:

Kate Fulcher
Josh Hennon
Greisi Muhaj

Lilia Tuck
Pippa Gibbons
Jenna Baker

We love how the Year 7 Form
Groups has got behind the
Bee theme, creating these

uplifting displays.



Autumn Music

We might not have managed a live Autumn
Concert, but our musicians have been busy
recording for our “virtual” concert instead.
This will be shared via our school Twitter
account and can be seen on our Vimeo site
at https://vimeo.com/492042059. I am sure
that you will enjoy a listen, with an eclectic
mix, there is something for every taste.
Thank you to all the students who shared
their talents and the staff who have made
this happen:

Programme
A Level Music and RSL Singers, Away in a Manger followed by Silent Night

Lottie Woodley, Orla Holland, Lucy Richens, Jessica Adams
BTEC Year 10, My Kind of Woman by Mac DeMarco

Amy Adams, Katie Hollinsworth, Macey Cowell, Tom Melton and Ieuan Duffy, Sophia Wilson
Yr 11 BTEC - Freaking Out the Neighbourhood

Ethan Thackeray, Charlie Bradbrook, Molly Lawrence, Sam Critchley, Jude Baxter
A Level Music Tech Composition, Zero Day By Beeple

Lewis Martin
She Used to Be Mine from the Musical The Waitress by Sara Bareilles

Hannah Burman
6th Form RSL, A Message to you Rudy

Gracie Hicks, Emily Saunders, Diego Luxmore, James Evans, Jessica Adams
Year 9 Composition, Determination

Yanis Kerampran
BTEC Year 10, Blame by Calpurina

Tarek El Husseiny, Ieuan Duffy, Fraser Barton, Kaine Fulcher and Ryan Clements
BTEC Year 10 Sweet Child of Mine by Guns N’ Roses

Harry Clarke, Aleks Hart, Evan Smith, Riley Garnett, Susana Marina and Finlay Ashley
Have yourself a merry little Christmas by Hugh Marting and Ralph Bane

Maddie Sennett and Hannah Burman
2020 Sixth Form Performers, Pavanne by Faure

Hayley Cheung, Laura Fitzgerald, Grace Harman, Caitlin Rush
The Cast of Little Shop of Horrors, Skid Row

Imogen Oldman, Harrison Arch, Amelia Downing, Olivia Daniels, Alexa Thackaray, Tabitha Moy, Ruby
Gooden, Alfie Popplewell, Cody Gaita, Oli Francis, Maria Georgalas, Mollie Tovell, Max Clarke, Harrison
Green, Will Finbow, Elia Luxmoore, Yanis Kerampran, Daisy Bird, Amber Rippeth, Poppy Brown, Freya
Hadgraft, Ryan Smith, Ben Woodley, Faith Moore, Daniel Pryke, Oscar Munday, Amelia Beresford, Kitty-
Boo Capey, Ethan Corey, Finley Ashley, Abigail Terry, Edward Dance, Mia Fisk, Louis Markham, Paolo
Palmieri, Finn Lawley, Nevaeh Wintle, Brooke Baxter, Sophie Chalmers, Lottie Woodley, Amora Minhas,

Hannah Burman, Kelsey Smith



On Wednesday afternoon myself and other Year 11 students had the opportunity to watch the live streaming of A
Christmas Carol from The Old Vic Theatre in London. The livestream of the performance was kindly organised by Ms
Hunwicks and the English staff, who thought that it would be a great opportunity for us to watch the performance as
we have been studying A Christmas Carol as part of our GCSE English Literature exam that we should (hopefully!)
be sitting in the summer.
The performance itself was absolutely fantastic. The portrayal of the character Scrooge was accurately presented to
the audience; I know that, when I write my next essay response, I will be able to visualise the character of Scrooge
and his words more clearly, and therefore remember the novella’s storyline and the importance of Scrooge’s journey
to enlightenment.
The performance also encouraged me to really remember to appreciate the people who are so close to us; the
novella being set during a Victorian Christmastime, where love, joy and the birth of Jesus are the main assets of the
festival, emphasises the importance of simply loving others to the audience, but not just at Christmastime.
I particularly recall the line ‘you are made, but you make’ from the performance - we are all placed here on Earth, and
we can live how we desire, but you are the only one who can truly control your way of being. In the novella, Scrooge

is shown through the Three Spirits that even though his capacity to love others, and to
love, has faded, he still has the authority to change his ways. They show him that it is
never too late to change, but only that he must do it in this lifetime.
I thoroughly enjoyed the performance of A Christmas Carol and it was particular treat for
me, and other students studying the novella, to watch a performance to aid our learning
and understanding of the novella after such a long period of being away from school
during lockdown at such a crucial time in our education. It was also a fantastic way to
support the Old Vic Theatre company and all of its actors, actresses, stage managers,
musicians and so many more of people involved in running the beautiful theatre after
what has been such a hard time for them due to the pandemic, and for all of the arts. It
was delightful to be able to feel as if I was in a theatre again, and I hope that very soon
we will be able to actually attend theatres in person.
Thank you again to all of the English Department for enabling us to view the live-
streaming of A Christmas Carol.
Arabella Moore-Smith, Year 11

A Christmas Carol - live from The Old Vic

Bionic Hands!
This term, WI7 have learned about the criteria scientists use to decide if something is living, which can be
more complicated than you might think. How can we explain scientifically why robots and viruses are not
living, but bacteria and trees are? Just ask WI7 about ‘Mrs C. Gren’ and I’m sure they will be able to help
you out!
As part of this we have learned about the functions of the human skeleton and how our joints work to allow
movement. This led us to looking at how technology might be used to adapt the human body such as use
of prosthetic limbs or blood-glucose sensors. WI7 were set an optional task to make a bionic hand over
half-term, which helped us realise just how amazing our real joints are at enabling such a wide range of
movement and dexterity.
Well done to Archie King, Brae Dennison-Farrow, Ella Case, Caitlyn Youngs and Caitlin Lummis –
fabulous effort and commitment to learning! If you would like to have a go, follow this link for a video clip
and instructions https://youtu.be/BciOBLzyB2U
Mrs Anderson-Hurst
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House Competition
Our House system is very much still alive at Kesgrave High School and while we are missing some of the
usual House features (due to our COVID restrictions) we have adapted in order to keep alive this fun,
competitive side of school life.

Sports Competition

Key Stage 3 braved all the elements in an effort of
achieving their first points towards the House cup.
The challenge was to run a number of laps around
the school field in a 15 minute time window – this
could be done collaboratively or as a solo effort.

Year 7 ran 3,764 laps

Year 8 ran 3,412 laps

Year 9 ran 3,942 laps

Collectively the school managed to run 11,118 laps.
Hillary were victorious, with Keller a close second.

Form competition
The form competition really bought out the creative side of our pupils and some staff. The task was to
draw an image of your corresponding Head of Year to be judged by them. The winners feature below and
saw Emma Drake, Lily Soar, Amelie Mathew and an anonymous from HU9 – all 4 baring a striking
resemblance to their Heads of Year. Overall Royal stole the victory with two top places closely followed by
Nuffield.

Overall House Points
As shared earlier in Acclaim, achievement points are awarded individually for students, for good work and
good behaviour (237,281 3Bs have been awarded this year so far). These points are also collated within

the House System. It’s a tight race.
Hillary are in the lead with 71,760
points with Bader trailing 2,663
behind. Keller, Nuffield, and Royal
keep exchanging the running order
with a mere 970 separating 3rd and 5th

place.
Keep watching our Twitter feed and
our website for House updates as the
year progresses.


